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“Just add water.”  We have all heard those instructions before.  Our season is as simple as that right now. 

 The corn and soybeans are out of the ground, although our no-till corn did require replanting.  The populations are adequate to good.  Our early spring was unusually cool, but the higher temperatures the month of June have brought that average closer to normal.  Rainfall has been short, but enough to complete seed germination and emergence.  At one point we were hurting from lack of moisture, but tropical storm, “Arlene,” arrived and brought a very beneficial rainfall over us and a good part of the Indiana farmland. 

In looking back over past rainfall records for May, there we noticed quite a variance in the past few years.  In 2003, we had 6.94 inches of rain.  In 2004, we received 6.7 inches, but in 2005, we have only recorded 1.7 inches of rain.  Timely rains are going to be necessary to keep this crop going because subsurface moisture is sorely reduced this year.  Across the country, the latest government report on June 13, 2005 rated corn 67% “good to excellent” and beans 64% “good to excellent.” That is slightly below the five-year average.  

With tropical storm Arlene’s benefits there has also come a downside in the name of “Soybean Rust.”  These detrimental rust spores have reached as far north as Kentucky.  We will need to keep track of its far-reaching effects to see if it takes hold in our area.

On another front, there are currently two ethanol plants and one soy diesel plant being proposed in our area.  Although it is not yet a reality, it is encouraging to find that these concepts are becoming feasible further east in the Corn Belt.  At this time, we have been in contact with one group of investors to express our interest in being involved.

Keeping in mind all of the forces of weather, global demand, and the threat of Soybean Rust and other diseases, there is a real “tug-of-war” going on in the grain markets already.  Please contact Don Wyss for the latest market outlook at donwyss@wyssfarms.com.

Finally, there is a lot of fieldwork to do yet with wheat harvest, straw baling, and spraying, as well as, field monitoring.  At the same time, we are beginning our summer projects.  Installing a grain dryer and blower system on the home place will improve our corn drying convenience and capacity.  We also aim to give our century-old barn a “facelift’ this year, with a new foundation, siding, and roof.  Its country charm adds a bit of nostalgia to our location while providing us with extra storage.

Things are going quite well at Wyss Farms, and I hope the same is true for you.  Take care and have a good season of sunny summer weather and beneficial rains.

Andy Wyss

